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MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

February 13, 2019 

 

On the 13th day of February 2019, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, Arkansas for its regular 

monthly meeting and in attendance were Freddie Black, Chairman, Mickey Powell, Jamie Anderson, Pam 

DePriest and Steve Smith.  

 

The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions, Private Club Resume, Violation Resume and Director’s 
recommendations for extension on Inactive Status Letters. Pam DePriest made a motion to approve and 

Jamie Anderson seconded the motion, the motion passed with a 5-0 vote.  

 

The Board considered the application for Helen Herron, d/b/a Hel’Katz. The original application was 
denied due to objection from the Chief of Police in Lake Village, AR. Since then, Chief Percy Wilburn, has 

withdrawn his letter of objection as he and Helen Herron have come to an understanding about the 

entertainment plans for the business. Entertainment for Hel’katz will only be available during the normal 
restaurant hours. Jamie Anderson made a motion to overturn the Director’s decision and grant the 
permit, Pam DePriest seconded the motion, the motion passed with a 5-0 vote.  

 

Mickey Powell asked Boyce Hamlet how things were going in ABC Enforcement. They discussed if they 

were fully staffed, Boyce stated they were waiting on 6 positions to open to have more Agents to help 

with Medical Marijuana. The Board discussed what type of complaints ABC Enforcement were dealing 

with concerning Medical Marijuana. 

 

There being no Further business the meeting was adjourned.  

 

The next meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for March 13, 2019.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


